
 

 

January 8, 2021     
 
Dear Parent(s) and Guardian(s), 
 
All schools of the Superior-Greenstone District School Board will be reopened for in-
person learning on Monday, January 11, 2021.   
 
The Ministry announcement made yesterday, on January 7th, advised that they have 
decided to extend the provincewide shutdown for another 14 days.  Please note that 
the extension of the shutdown will NOT impact busing services for students and the 
buses will run, except where announcements have been made for driver shortages.   
 
All Students are reminded to return any learning assistive devices, such as laptops 
and iPads, back to the school on Monday.   
 
We would like to remind everyone of the importance of completing the Government 
of Ontario’s COVID-19 School Screening tool daily before attending school.  Our 
Students’ safety and health are our top priorities.  We continue to implement strict 
COVID-19 prevention strategies, such as physical distancing, cohorting, time 
outdoors and enhanced cleaning during the day and in the evening.  To learn more, 
please visit our board website to review the Fact Sheets for Return to School or our 
COVID-19 Updates and Resources page.   
 
We thank you for your continued dedication to your child’s education.  We 
understand the many challenges families face as we collectively navigate through 
these changes.  Together we will continue to protect our students and communities.   
 
If you have any additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact your School 
Administrator.   
 
 
Yours in education, 
 
 
 
Nicole Morden-Cormier 
Director of Education 

https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening/
http://www.sgdsb.on.ca/returning-to-school
http://www.sgdsb.on.ca/covid-19

